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ANNEX 2

Proposed Amendment to Headington Northeast Traffic Regulation Order

Summary of Public Comment

	Summary of Objection or Comment
	Observations of the Head of Transport

	They believe that difficulty parking close to their home would be experienced, as there is much pressure on existing parking places from those waiting for passengers using the London/Airport coaches. This would be a particular problem as the nature of their work means they have to park several times during the day. The parking place is also the nearest to their home, which does not have any off-street parking;


	It is accepted that there is already some pressure on the short term parking as a result of those waiting for passengers using the coach services. However, retention of the parking place would also increase pressure due to 313a not being able to access their off-street parking. Moreover, the off-street parking belonging to 313a could hold two small cars, consequently the pressure would worsen should 313a have visitors or become a two car household. 

	They believe that the access way is where the front garden wall has been pulled down to allow the whole area in front of the house to be used for parking. They also feel that with careful use of the area in front of the house, any vehicle parked in it could move in and out without the removal of the two-hour on-street parking place and that the proposal unfairly privileges those who already have off-street parking, at the expense of those who do not;


	The comments do not appear to recognise that number 313 London Road has been converted into two self contained flats each with its own separate designated parking areas, in accordance with the planning approval granted by Oxford City Council. These have been provided with a length of dropped kerbs giving both spaces direct access to the carriageway.

Should a vehicle park in the 2 hour parking place half of it covers the portion of dropped kerb directly in front of the off-street parking belonging to 313a. This would prevent vehicles from entering or leaving the off street parking without trespassing on property belonging to 313b. This manoeuvre also becomes physically impossible when two vehicles are parked at 313b. 

	They also say that the proposal addresses the present anomaly, where half the parking place is covered with a double yellow line. However, they believe the solution is to remove the yellow line, not the parking place
	The suggested removal of the yellow line would encourage the obstruction of the access to 313a as mentioned above;



	Finally they also believe that the problem is exacerbated by the decision to introduce charges for residents’ permits, which they say is a tax on the poorest, who are least likely to have off-street parking
	These proposals are unrelated to permit charges.
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